

# **Bellyeoman Community Council**

Serving NE Dunfermline

**Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon** 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

# MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13 FEB 2013 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE. DUNFERMLINE.

# PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Derek Moore, Cllr Helen Law. Members of the public were Helen Keenan & Judie Broderick.

- 1] <u>Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, Apologies were received from Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), Graeme Whyte & Cllr William Campbell.
- 2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with amendments. They were moved by Douglas Campbell and seconded by Jessie Cartmell.

## 3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

**Beech Hedging and Trees on Alderston Drive**:- Cllr Helen Law to find out if these can be adopted. – On-going.

**QMH & Robertson Road Parking:-** Derek attended a recent meeting and there is no significant problem here The Victoria is in chaos. Queen Margaret is to be a full Day Care Hospital. Cllr Helen Law has seen plans for clinics, discussions on access and transport problems for all the new clinical patients, no new transport arrangements have been made yet. Kate attended a meeting on Transport to & from the hospital, Transport coordinator is William Dove NHS, Derek to supply contact details. We should contact all Community Councils then coordinate responses to Alex Neil Health Minister.:- On-going

Leys Park Road Car Park:- Police activity on vandalism and thefts:- On-going

Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- Puddle fenced off and still running into pathway & Lighting, Cllr Helen Law to investigate :- On-going

**New Row Parking:-** Cllr Helen Law stated that parking tickets and Blue Badge Holders and problems with Taxis parking out with the rank also problems with Parking Wardens:- On-going.

Newsletter:- Graeme suggested in his Email to think of items for the next meeting.

**Buses**:- Problems with Bus Stance Doors:- Possible changes to seating and padding on seats. On-

Co-op Verges:- Damage to a Lamp Post, New wooden posts not damaged problems with access to staff parking causing difficult access to lorries. - On-going.

**Flooding, outside Canmore Lodge/ Robertson Road**:- Cllr Helen Law stated that a cracked drain has been found, to be repaired - On-Going

**Post box/Townhill Rd**.:- Sylvia has been very active and Cllr Helen Law stated that she is disappointed with the Post Office response so far :- On-Going

Dog Warden:- 4 extra staff to be taken into the Councils budget proposals tomorrow.

**Parking at Nursing Home:-** also Balfour Court to ask police to bring this up at the next Community Engagement meeting.

Coop Waste Bin:- Not being emptied regularly, Cllr Helen Law to find out who is responsible for this.

**Madam Chairman's Report:** The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the agenda.

#### 5] Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary.

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details
Fife Council	Planning Committee Agenda 17/01/13
Fife Council	City of Dunfermline Area Committee Agenda 06/02/13



# **Bellyeoman Community Council**

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@sky.com

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

Glasdon	Advertising Leaflet
E Mails	Several
Fife Elderly Forum	Brochure

Sylvia has contacted the school re sponsored litter pick will be on 2<sup>nd</sup> May as Hillary Scott will be in full time by then, also the problems with the parking at Jean Mackie Centre and Balfour Court, she will contact parents accordingly, she has received a copy of The Fife Plan and has sent in her observations on housing zoned for this area. FC Carnegie 97 David O'Donnell stated In the Dunfermline Press that he had great help from Bellyeoman Community Council and Tulliallan Police College and were still looking for sponsorship, they were asked if they would like to take part in the Litter Pick and were agreeable. We will wait till after the school has completed. Sylvia also stated that a 5<sup>th</sup> recycling bin is to be issued this triggered a discussion on recycling. Also Safety fears on Wind turbines as the collapse of several.

### 6] Treasurer's Report:

Funding levels remain the same.

#### 7] Council:

New Police Force will be in place and are retaining Community Engagement Meetings to continue. Funding – Budget meeting tomorrow. Hopefully funding for Dunfermline will go through.

#### 8] Police Report:-

No report available

#### 9] AOCB:

Judy Broderick raised the issue of wall on the corner of Leys Park Road and Townhill Road, Cllr Helen Law to look into the state of repair.

### 10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> Mar 2013 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:20pm.

Signed:		
Date:		